## **MLC Building Committee**

March 4, 2017

**Present:** Pastor Glenn, Dennis VanBatavia, Chris Wallace, Eileen Stratman, Ron Moen, George Walter, Roger Smith, Pam Collins, Robert & John (Extended End Ministries of Arizona), Mike Green (our realtor) & Pat (their realtor)

The meeting started with prayer by Robert.

Robert did most of the talking. He talked about where the Extended End Ministries, a non-profit 501(C)(3), got its start and how they bought the property in Maricopa with 1 million dollars' cash 7 years ago. They wanted to build a halfway house for women being let out of prisons. This idea was not popular in Maricopa so they decided not to build. They now want to build an 8,000 square foot building for the management of their Mission. They presently have 23 employees for their mission of helping with prisoners in prisons in the world.

Their land is presently broken down into a 5 acre parcel and a 4 acre parcel plus 2 acres for water drainage. The 5 acre parcel is on the North side of the property is bounded by North Porter Road and Iron Point Road.

All of us received a copy of the book "The Key to Your Expected End." Written by Katie Souza (wife of Robert) this book has vaulted her powerful testimony of turning captivity into promise and has transformed countless lives in thousands of prisons around the world.

The Expected End Ministries of Arizona plans to set up a meeting with the city and get information on how they can subdivide the 5-acre parcel. It is hoped that they will be able to sell us the corner 3 to 4 acres depending on what the city says about their building plans for their 8,000 sq ft building on their 1 to 2-acre portion of the 5-acre parcel. We also talked about possibly sharing parking which would benefit both them and MLC.

Plan is to get together at the end of March after they have met with the city of Maricopa.

Pastor Glenn closed the meeting with a prayer.

Ron Moen Co-Chair Building Committee